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APRIL 2023  

FROM THE PRES-  
Many of us have been through this, 
until recently I had not. It has 
been a difficult few weeks for my 
family. The loss of a loved one, 
even at his age of 96, is not an 

easy thing. My Father-in-Law was 
such an integral part of our 
family. Yes, right up to his 
passing, we talked or visited 
daily. So much so that it seemed 
it would never end. He always 
injected his humor and compassion 
into everything we did as a 
family. He was a car guy, OK, a 
Ford guy, having retired from 
there a whole bunch of years ago. 
We jousted back and forth about 

who had the best. I learned a long 
time ago he would always stand 
behind his livelihood. He drove 
Fords, I fixed Fords for him. His 
pride and joy is a white suicide 
door 1962 Lincoln hardtop. He 
drove it many times, to “Eyes on 
Design”, by invitation. And loads 
of other car shows. Many times, I 
detailed it for him. I will again 
this year. It will be difficult. 
It will be special. I will miss 

him. Thank you, EMCC, for the help 
and support you gave my family to 
get through this. It is in these 
times you realize what is really 
important. And you have been that. 
   On to other things. I’ll be 
short, we have a whole bunch of 
events, shows and rides coming up. 
Be sure to keep an eye on your 

email box. Many are planned well 
in advance. However, some come up 
with little notice and require 
lighting responses to get us 
included in them. Don has done a 
phenomenal job keeping us up to 
date on what he can. More than 
that Don has given so much to the 

club. This last weekend he 
sponsored our booth for the 
Detroit Hot Rod Expo. All weekend 
long we talked up Camaro Superfest 
and the club to anyone that would 
listen. Recruited two new members, 
renewed another and it was all 
made possible by Mr. Jorgensen. 
Cannot thank him enough. Still 
don’t hesitate to ask him about 
any of those planned events and 
shows that he puts out there. Also 

keep in mind there is the 
perpetual planning and 
volunteering for our own Camaro 
Superfest. It is looking to be a 
banner year for the club and this 
event. Nita will update us all 
regularly and look for those 
“Immediate Release” blasts to keep 
coming as news happens. 
   Hopefully spring is now here to 
stay. Getting the Camaro ready for 
another year of fun is finally at 

hand. Please keep safety in mind 
when doing so. We do not want 
anyone hurt doing fun things. 
Although it will be especially 
hard this year, I plan on getting 
every Camaro and Lincoln in my 
care ready for the fun ahead. And 
I hope to enjoy every one of them. 
   Continued next page → → 

  
 



Sometimes you need a reminder to 
make you realize what you have. I 

certainly now know what I have and 
will do everything in my power to 
make more memories lasting a 
lifetime. Because it is those 
memories that will make tough 
times tolerable.    Snook OUT. 
 

EMCC MEETING 

The next EMCC membership meeting 
will happen on Monday, April 24. 
The meeting will take place at  

Library Sports Pub & Grill 6363 
Haggerty Rd, West Bloomfield, MI  
This is located on Haggerty Rd, 
just a bit north of 15 Mile 
(Maple) on the east side of the 
road. For those that wish, dinner 
at 6pm, meeting starts at 7:30pm. 
It’s good to “see” and talk with 
everyone! We hope you will be 
attending! See you soon! 
 

CAMARO MEMORIUM 

You are no longer with us, but you 
are not forgotten! 
 Tom Hawke  Karen Lewis  
 Doug Warren  John Glister  
 John VanOrsdal Russ Sarns  
 Rich Worcester     Dan Theriault 
 Vicki Angelosanto  Joan Turon 
 Louis H LaRiche    John Hancock 
They are at peace with our Lord. 

 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

We have 4 new members this past 
month! Please welcome Thomas & Kim 
Klar, Rich Johnson, Jimi Phillips 
and Victoria Drew. EMCC Membership 
currently stands at 80.   
THANKS FOR BEING AN EMCC MEMBER!! 
 

EMCC NEW ADDRESS 

EMCC has a NEW mailing address... 
  6659 SCHAEFER RD - SUITE 1199 
       DEARBORN, MI 48126 
Please note this, if you have 
something to send to EMCC via mail 

 

THE CORNER CAMARO 

This months’ CORNER CAMARO is 
Kathy Denski’s 1967 RS 
convertible! Here is her story... 
I cannot even tell you what the 

year was. We were looking for a 
1967. I had help from member Grant 

Hamilton at the time, as I was 
working, and obviously we was not. 
At least in the sense that he had 
the time to browse the internet 
and come up with suggestion after 
suggestion. It seems every ten 
minutes anyway. It was on the 
Ebay, the auction was over the 
reserve not met, and it was way 
too much. But, as fate would have 
it, I called, and we went to look 
at the car. All the way to 

Rochester the rain was relentless. 
Miraculously, when we pulled down 
the street the car was on, the sun 
came out like a sign from heaven. 
That is how I remember it. Kathy’s 
Camaro was a simple 1967 convert, 
mismatched dog dish hub caps, no 
brake lights, and overall, not 
very appealing. A great 50-footer 
(maybe 60). Still, I could see it 
had enough paint to make it a 
pretty car. Deal was struck, 

albeit between Kathy and the guys 
wife, not me and the seller. Fine, 
did not matter as we had what we 
came for. 1967 Camaro Convertible, 
327 4 speed, and not much else. 
Top was good, interior was eh! But 
Kathy and I were going to relive 
our early married life. Then there 
was this Mr. Tom Tomkiewicz, an 
Allstate customer that Kathy 
showed a picture of her car to. 
Probably the one thing that got us 

involved with the club. And here 
we are, 1967 Chevrolet Camaro, as 
close to stock as I can make it 
and still love the car. Everything 
is from the Chevrolet parts book 
with exception of the transmission 
that makes it so much fun to drive 
anywhere and everywhere. A 327/365 
RS Convertible with a 5 speed 
Tremic. 12 bolt 3:73 posi rear 
with factory traction bar. Gauges 
and fully restored interior and 

just a whole bunch of fun that 
comes with a club. And that is 
what really makes this car worth 
every penny. Oh, the picture, 
Camaro ownership, like this club 
is addictive. And friends don’t 
let friends drive alone.  Thanks 
Kathy (and Paul), for sharing your 
Camaro story! Thanks for being an 
EMCC member!! 



 
FRIDAY-SUNDAY, JULY 7-8-9, 2023 

Multi-Lakes Conservation Club 
Commerce Township, MI, USA 

Here is the latest event news- 
  Dear Club, Have you registered 
for SUPERFEST 2023 yet? What are 
you waiting for! 
  With the warmer weather 
approaching that means superfest 
is getting closer. We can’t wait 
to gather together with you so 
please register today if you 
haven’t.  
  We are still making decisions on 
a daily basis to make this year's 

event successful. Here are a few 
things we are working on.  
  We’ve added a few more 
activities for the kids, picked 
the best restroom facilities, 
toured our event space to ensure 
everyone’s needs are met and are 
looking at the fine details.  
  I appreciate the board's help in 
this process. They have done a 
fantastic job educating me on 
historical practices and sharing 

what will be the best for our club 
and guests. The team and Multi 
Lakes has been wonderful to work 
with too and they are excited to 
have us.  
  Volunteer signup for information 
coming soon. 
Thank you, Waneita 
  If you have any questions or 
thoughts please reach out to me 
any time on my cell 80-938-9985 or 
email at EMCCNita@google.com or 
EMCCNita@gmail.com  
CSF 2023 is only 4 months away!! 
 

 
 

EMCC CHARITY FUND  
The “Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
Community Fund” is open to your 
donations. DONATING IS VOLUNTARY!! 
And it is tax deductible! We are 
set-up through the Canton 
Community Foundation. Use their 
website to donate- 
www.cantonfoundation.org  
Make sure you select  The Eastern 
Michigan Camaro Club Community 
Fund in the pull down menu of 
where you want your donation to 

go. Here is another link....   
https://localimpactalliance.org/fu
nds/canton/donor-advised-
funds/the-lariche-family-eastern-
michigan-caramo-club  
THANKS for your support!!  

 

EMCC MEMBER CAR LIST 

PLEASE register your Camaro on our 
web-based database … log on to- 
www.emcamaro.org/ClubCars/Camaros.
asp     If you have questions or 
problems with the database, email 
Mark. This isn’t mandatory, just 
for fun! Please email a picture!    
mark@majormicro.com NOTE!! – we 
have LOTS of members in the 
registry, but we’re missing many 
pictures!!  
 

EMCC - HOT ROD EXPO 

EMCC had a booth (no Camaro on 
display) at the recent HotRod Expo 

in Novi. This is a “trade-show” 
type of event that people attend 
to find companies to buy products 
for their cars, or seek services. 
As usual, it’s a great idea... but 
has yet to fully catch on and 
attendance by the public is always 
a bit low. However, several EMCC 
members attended to help run the 
booth and promote EMCC and CSF! 
Chevrolet sent us some posters 
that we passed out for free too! 

Nice!! I’m sure we’ll get a new 
member or two and several CSF 
attendees from the effort.  
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
EMCC Official events..... 

APRIL  24... EMCC meeting at Library 
Sports Pub & Grill in West Bloomfield 
 

MAY 5.. Multi-Lakes Cruise In 
 Commerce Twnshp  5pm-dusk 
 

OTHER EVENTS-     
April 8.. Northville Cars and  
 Coffee season opener - 9am-12pm 
 15701 Technology Dr, Northville 
April 15, 22, 29.. Oval Auto  
 Cruise Night - Big Boy of Livonia   
 37123 Six Mile Rd, Livonia 6-10pm 

April 15.. Ann Arbor Cars & Coffee    
  Zingerman's  7am - 9am 
April 16.. Monroe Swap Meet/Show 
  Monroe County Fairgrounds 3775 S  
  Custer Road, Monroe, MI  7am-3pm 
April 16.. Model Car Show and Sale 
  Taylor Town Mall 22525 Ecorse Rd    
  Taylor, MI   2pm - 10pm 
 

 
April 25.. Tuesday Car Cruises at  
 Culvers of Lake Orion    
 4963 Interpark Dr N    4pm-8pm 
April 22.. Spring Open House 
 Lingenfelter Collection  10am-5pm 
 7819 Lochlin Dr  Brighton, MI 
 Charity donation for entry 

April 22.. Waterford Hills Open  
 Track Day   7am-6pm 
April 29.. Caffeine and Chrome:  
 Sparkplug Spectacular - Gateway  
 Classic Cars Dearborn 10am-1pm 
May 6.. Cars and Coffee: GM Brands 
 M1 Concourse 1 Pontiac 8am-11am 
Every Saturday... Parking at  
  Pasteiner’s  33202 Woodward,  
  Birmingham, MI  8am-10am 
 
FUTURE EMCC EVENTS- 
May 15 – EMCC meeting in S.Lyon 
May 6 – Open House Vanguard, Plym 
 

 



Eastern Michigan Camaro Club  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President- Paul Denski 
 734-718-2940   emccpres@gmail.com 
V Pres.- Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Treasurer- Jen Sievert 
 734-945-2516  emcctreas@gmail.com 
Secretary – Roxanne England 
 313-218-3184  emccsecrt@gmail.com 
Member@Large – Dale Baird 
 734-272-3362  emccmatlg@gmail.com  
 

   OTHER PEOPLE WHO DO STUFF 
Sgt@Arms– Rick Neibert   734-716-

6121        neibertrichard@att.net 

Board Advisor – Randy Martin 

Events – Don Jorgensen   
 734-452-9199     emccvp@gmail.com 
Newsletter- Barry Hensel  
 734-649-3056 Barry76Lt@wowway.com 
Websites-  Mark Harpootlian 
 248-420-6413  mark@majormicro.com 
Social Media - Bill Linton 
 703-963-2656      bill@lintons.us 
Camaro Superfest – Nita Bovan 
 248-829-2790   emccnita@gmail.com 
EMCC Charities – Sally West 
586-904-4029    sallyawest@aol.com 
EMCC Women - Denise McPherson 734-
502-8802 kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com 
 

EMCC OFFICIAL STUFF 

The Eastern Michigan Camaro Club 
is a registered non-profit club in 
the State of Michigan, with the 

purpose of promoting fun and 
fellowship between its members, 
other Camaro owners, and promoting 
the Chevrolet Camaro. Our meetings 
are held once a month and are at 
various dates, locations and 
times. Meeting information is in 
our monthly newsletter and 
website. The EMCC sponsor is 
Champion Chevrolet, Howell, MI.   
Dues are only $20 per year! If 
joining after Oct 1, you will be 

good through the following year. 
Membership renewals are also $20 
per year. Membership and dues are 
renewed every January.   
Club web site-  www.emcamaro.org    
Club Address- 6659 Schaefer Rd - 
Suite 1199   Dearborn, MI 48126 
 
 

CAMARO FUNNIES! 

 
 

PUN(s) OF THE MONTH: 1) What do 
you call a turtle that takes up 

photography?  A snapping turtle.   
  2) Two guys walk into a bar... 
you'd think the second one would 
have seen it (think about it).  
 
THE LAST WORD: EVER STOP TO 
WONDER: ...why a round pizza is 
delivered in a square box? ....why 
people go up in a tall building 
and put money in binoculars to see 
things on the ground? ...why banks 
charge a fee for "insufficient 

funds" when they know there isn't 
enough money in the account? 
 

EMCC EVENT NEWS 

While there are many events listed 
on the calendar, there are always 
a few that are considered “club” 
events, where we hope more members 
will try to attend those select 
events. Look for separate articles 
on some of these events. For other 

events, please contact DON, our 
Activities Director. For those 
events you are interested in, Don 
will keep track of those and who 
are interested and send out emails 
only to people for those events. 
 
 

mailto:kobos.mcpherson@gmail.com
http://www.emcamaro.org/


EMCC MEETING REPORT 
Our meeting report for the March 
EMCC meeting is - Nita gave a 
great report on the progress on 
CSF arrangements and the event 
schedule that is pretty well set. 
She will be looking for volunteers 
to sign-up for the many jobs that 
are needed to run the event. Don 
gave an activities report and had 
a summer-long activities schedule 
(see next page). While we won’t be 
attending all of these, they are 

listed for your consideration on 
good events to attend. More will 
surely be added as the summer 
unfolds. Paul finished the meeting 
with some general information on 
our new sponsor CHAMPION 
AUTOMOTIVE GROUP and other news. 
We hope to see you at the next 
EMCC meeting! 
 

EMCC BIRTHDAYS!  
Happy Birthday to all our APRIL 

EMCC Birthdays! See the calendar 
for those names and dates! Hope 
all your birthdays are great! If 
we have missed your birthday, 
we’re sorry! Please email your 
birthday to Roxanne!  
 

EMCC SWAP AND SELL 

Swap and Sell items are FREE to 
EMCC members/friends. Email items 
to Barry – barry76Lt@wowway.com  
  FOR SALE - 1993 Camaro Z28 
33,000 original miles; Excellent 
condition; Almost everything stock 
LT1 engine; Automatic; Two sets of 
tires and wheels; I am the 2nd 
owner!   asking $15,200 
EMCC member Ralph 734-658-1797 

 
 

The Chevy Camaro’s not gone, but 
the next one will be very different 

 
Mark Phelan, Detroit Free Press 

I come not to bury the Chevrolet 
Camaro. Nobody should, really. 
Reports of the Camaro’s death are 
exaggerated, as General Motors 
prepares to mothball the sporty 
car — again — following the 2024 
model year. The Camaro will be 
back, but the familiar nameplate 
is likely to return on a vehicle 
very different from the V8 coupe 
and convertible Chevy sells today. 
Brand boss Scott Bell virtually 

said as much this week: “This is 
not the end of Camaro’s story.” 
Unlike Ford, which has devotedly 
kept the Mustang nameplate in 
continuous production since 1964, 
Chevrolet treats the Camaro not 
like it was made of glass, but as 
if it were in a case labeled 
“Break glass in case of Mustang.” 
Chevy built the Camaro from 1966 
through 2002, then let the 
nameplate lie fallow until the 

fifth generation went on sale in 
2009 as a 2010 model. 
GM has sold 875,000 Camaros since 
2009. Sales have slipped in recent 
years, but a sporty vehicle with a 
familiar name and design could fit 
nicely into GM’s future lineup of 
electric vehicles. 

https://www.freep.com/story/money/

cars/general-

motors/2023/03/22/chevrolet-

camaro-sixth-generation-end-

production-retired/70037897007/  

 

https://www.detroitnews.com/story/

business/autos/general-

motors/2023/03/22/gm-to-stop-

making-the-camaro-but-a-successor-

may-be-in-works/70038314007/  
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EMCC SUMMER EVENTS 
Here is the list of possible shows 
and events you can attend this 
summer, with other EMCC members. 
Events in BOLD are considered club 
events where we want as many 
attending as possible.  
MAY:   
5th Multi Lakes Friday Night Car   
  Cruise / Commerce Twp./ 5pm –  
  dusk (every Fri) 
6th 6th Annual Open House  
  Vanguard / Plymouth / 9am - 2pm 
2th - 14th  Tail of the Dragon  
  Rally / Tennessee Rally 
17th  MerriBowl Livonia, MI. /  
  Every Wed Car Show / 4pm - dusk 
18th  Gollng Lake Orion Car Show /  
  Lake Orion, Mi / 4pm - 7pm 
19th - 21st EMCC Tour Somewhere?? 
19th – Classic Car Night 
  Meadow Brook Theater at 8pm 
20th-21st Grattan Raceway /  
  Midnight Motorsports OTD 
21st  Dust 'Em Off Classic Car  

  Show / Flint / 8am - 5pm 
21st  44th Annual Swap Meet & Car  
  Show / Shelby Twp. / 9am - 4pm 
27th   Memorial Day Show Down Car  
  Show / Gateway Classic Cars /  
  Dearborn 1pm to 7pm 
29th  1st Annual Memorial Day  
  Benefit Car Show/Brighton 
  10am-3pm  
29th  Memorial Day Classic Car  
  Show / Howell / 10am - 3pm 
JUNE:  

2nd - 4th Detroit Grand Prix  
  Street Racing / Downtown Detroit 
2nd – Classic Car Night 
  Meadow Brook Theater at 8pm 
3rd M1 Cars & Coffee / Pontiac /  
  8am - 12pm 
5th - 6th Milan Dragway Reunion 
10th  Flat Rock Track Crash Derby  
  School buses & trailers w/ Boats 
11th   35th Annual Barn Show /  
  Livonia / 9am - 4pm 
12th  EMCC Meeting / Board 4pm /  
  Club 6pm - 8:30pm / Location TBD 
19th   Auto's for Autism / Garden  
  City High School / 4pm - 8pm 
22nd - 25th St. Ignace Car Show  
24th  Fort Street Cruise / Lincoln  
  Park / 8am - 10pm 
JULY:   
1st - 2nd NASCAR Chicago /  
  Downtown Street Racing 
 

7th-9th 32nd Annual EMCC CSF 2023  
  Multi Lakes CC. / Commerce, MI. 
13th-15th 24th Annual Camaro  
  Nationals / Morgantown, PA  
15th  St. John Car Show / Howell,  
  MI.  10am - 2pm 
20th-23rd Camaro Fest XII /  
  Bowling Green, KY 
22nd  Telegraph Cruise / 9am-9pm 
29th  Port Huron Downtown Car Show  
  Port Huron, MI. / 10am - 4pm 
29th   Lake Street Motorfest  
  S. Lyon, Mi. / All day car show 
AUG:   
5th Goodrich Car Show / Goodrich,  
  MI. / 9am - 5pm 
5th Jack Frost Auto Museum Car  
  Show / Washington, Mi. Time ?? 
5th-6th Grattan Raceway /  
  Midnight Motorsports OTD 
6th 15th Annual Troy Traffic Jam  
  Car Show / Troy, Mi. / 10am-3pm 
12th  Clawson Main Street Show /  
  Clawson / 8am - 3pm 
13th  Greater West Bloomfield  
  Historical Soc. Car Show / West  
  Bloomfield, Mi (host EMCC) 
19th   Woodward Dream Cruise 
19th  Back to the Bricks/Flint, Mi 
25th  24th Annual Berger Chevy All  
  GM Show / Grand Rapids, MI. /  
  Track/Meet&Greet/Car Show 
24th-27th  Wisconsin Camaro Rally 
25th-27th  28th Street Cruise /  
  Grand Rapids, Mi. 
SEPT:  
8th-10th 40th Annual Frankenmuth  
  Auto Fest. / Frankenmuth, Mi. /  

8th-10th 29th Annual Fall Classic  
  NEOCC / All Camaro Show /  
  Tallmadge, OH  
15th-16th Milan Dragway Nostalgia  
  Nite / Time ????  
17th  Annual Frankenmuth Chicken  
  Run / Arrival time 12:30pm /  
  Meeting Place TBD 
22nd-24th Muscle Car Adventures /  
  Wisconsin Dells, WI  
 

 
 
 
 
 



EMCC PHOTOS 
Photos from Hot Rod Expo 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

2023 INDY CAMARO 

Just posted... this great picture 

of the 2023 Indy Camaro! Thanks 

Designer Adam Berry for posting 

and some info on the Camaro -  

Details: 

-New for 2023 “Sharkskin” Silver 

Exterior  

-Exclusive Camaro Indy 500 event 

door logo (red instead of gold) 

-Wheels, not featured on a special 

model since the 2018 Hot Wheels 

Edition. 

-Larger ZL1 sized copper free 

brake calipers standard. 

 

 
 

 

EMCC WEARABLES 

If you want a shirt, please 

contact PAUL/DON!! Depending on 
the size of the order, prices will 
vary (lower), but here are the 
base prices.... 
polo shirts... cotton (K500) or 
moisture wicking (K540)....  men's 
or ladies... $27 small-3XL 
T-shirts.... cotton (5000)....  
men's or ladies... $18 small-3XL 
 t-shirts.... moisture wicking 
(42000).... men's or ladies ...  
$22.00  small-3XL 

 sweat shirt.... no hoodie, std 
collar (12000).... $29 small-3XL 
 hats...... (C112) $20.00 
You can also have your name put on 
the right side and a second line 
if you wish too... maybe your car 
description? Your name is $5, the 
extra line is $3.50. (ex.- Barry 
1976 Camaro Type LT)  



  
 

 
 

 

 



 



 

7980 Grissom Parkway, Titusville, FL 32780 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

EASTERN MICHIGAN CAMARO CLUB is sponsored by 

 
EMCC is Co-Sponsored and supported by – Saturn Printing, Loyalty Insurance, Livernois Motorsports, 
National Parts Depot, Cuda Automotive, Lingenfelter Performance Engineering, Ecklers All-Gen Camaro 
Parts,  Corrigan Oil Co., Kidd Co., Vanguard Motor Sales, SLP – Street Legal Perf, Detroit HotRod, Omnex 
Accounting, American Muscle, Ric & Rocky’s Auto Care; NBD Benefits Insurance 
 
EMCC is associated with – WWC- Worldwide Camaro Club, ICC- International Camaro Club, ACA- 
American Camaro Association, USMA- United Street Machine Association  

CHAMPION AUTOMOTIVE – Howell, Michigan

 


